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Establishing a presumption of employment-related disease for state and county firefighters
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Assumptions Used in Arriving at Fiscal Estimate

This bill extends to state and county firefighters a presumption of employment related heart or lung disease or cancer, for the
purposes of claiming duty disability and death benefits, that under current law is provided to municipal firefighters. According to
the fiscal estimate prepared by the Department of Employee Trust Funds, there are 484 state firefighters that would be affected
by the bill. The number of county firefighters that might be affected by the Bill is assumed to be minimal, but the number of

such persons is not known.

Based upon the experiences of providing the presumptions to municipal firefighters that are extended by this bill to state and-
county firefighters, it is estimated that the average contribution rate of payroll costs for protective workers paid by employers
would increase from the current 3.66 percent to 3.70 percent (an increase of .04 percent). In addition, individual employers with
employees newly covered by the presumption would incur increases of .8 percent of covered payroll for employers with few
claims( current 1.9 percent to 2.70 percent) and 1.0 percent of covered payroll for employers with many claims (current 6.65
t07.6 percent). Based upon these figures, the department of employee trust funds estimates the increased cost to the state at

$181,000 per year, which would increase annually with payroll increases.
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